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Registration 2017-2018 

 

▪ The annual school board budget will be built on registration numbers to be frozen 

on April 7th.  Preliminary numbers are presented below. These numbers for 2017-18 

do not include International students or MEES/MSSS students. 

 

 

 

Programs & Services Committee Meetings 

 

▪ The Programs and Services Committee on met Monday, April 3rd. Items covered at 

the April meeting include: 

I. A presentation on new programs being piloted. 

II. Secondary School Enriched Entrance Exam Format 2018-19. 

III. Place Cartier Literacy Project 

IV. Cree Dental Assistance Project 

V. Summer School Location Change 

VI. Welcome to Kindergarten Project 

 

 

 

 

 

 2016-2017 Enrollment 2017-2018 

Enrollment 

Elementary  11374 11253 

Secondary  8531 8290 



Calendar Consultation 2018-2019 

 

▪ The calendar committee is in the process of consulting on the three calendar 

choices for the 2018-19 school year. Options were made available to the Parent 

Committee for the March meeting and are attached to this report as part of the 

consultation process. 

 

Summer School 2017 

 

▪ The summer school program for 2017 was approved by the Council of 

Commissioners at their February meeting. The plan approved was for Summer 

school to take place at St. Thomas High School and LaSalle Community 

Comprehensive High School. The city of Point-Claire has since announced major 

roadwork in the area of St. Thomas High School this summer. This will therefore 

require a change in location. The proposed change is to move to LPHS.  We will 

also be implementing a virtual summer school for the bridge course being offered.  

 

General Information 

 

▪ The Annual TOPS Show will take place on April 7th and 8th, at Lakeside Academy. 

This show involves all of our secondary schools. Many of our elementary schools 

will attend the Matinee performance on April 17th.  

 

▪ Lakeside Academy and LCCHS participated at the FIRST Robotics competition at 

Centre Claude Robillard recently. Lakeside finished 8th out of 48 teams from 

Quebec, the US and France while LCCHS finished 36th  

 

▪ The LBPSB Family Fun Run is being held Sunday May 7th, at Centennial Park in 

D.D.O.  

 

▪ Our secondary schools are once again involved in the Battle of the Books. The 

LBPSB Battle of the Books Final is April 20th, at 7:00 pm in the Boardroom. The 

Ultimate Battle of the Books Final is April 25th, at 7:00 pm at the EMSB Head 

Office. 



 

▪ A parent information session on school board high school WOTP programs was held 

at Head Office on April 4th. The information session covered: 

1. Qualifications for WOTP programs 

2. Program content leading to MEES Certification 

3. Existing programs 

 

▪ Many of our students will be participating in our Aboriginal Day, organized by the 

Intercultural Advisory Committee. This event is taking place on April 12, at LPHS. 

 

▪ Our Vocation Training Centres will be holding their spring Open House events. The 

schedule is presented below.  

 

 


